
Dat e: March 19, 2021 

To: OWHC Residents & Families, Team Members 

From: Healthcare Administrator Missy Sellers 

Subject: Orchard Woods Path Forward Update 

For the first time in nearly a year, we hosted scheduled indoor visitation in Orchard Woods Health 
Center. This has been an exhilarating milestone as loved ones have longed to be reunited in this manner. 
There is an instantaneous level of faith and hope that this year will continue to bring an array of 
optimism. These visits may continue to be scheduled through Molly Edmonston and Gretchen Webster, 
our ConnectedLiving coordinators. 

Our team united in collaboration this week to celebrate St. Patrick’s Day. A variety of refreshments 
were creatively displayed for residents and team members to partake. Our ConnectedLiving coordinator 
for the Skilled and Long Term Care Neighborhoods dressed up as a leprechaun to bring laughter and 
cheer to her colleagues and residents. Our housekeeping team and social services wore festive shirts to 
celebrate the occasion. It is always an honor to see team member’s passion as they put their heart into 
their daily efforts. 

The positivity rate for Frederick County decreased to 4.4 percent this week.  Orchard Woods conducted 
this week’s testing on March 15. As we have eased some of our restrictions to allow for scheduled 
indoor visitation, we will continue to administer weekly testing as a best practice. 

The chart below provides more detailed information on the impact of COVID-19 in Orchard Woods and 
across campus.  

Skilled 
Rehab 

Long-term 
Care 

Memory 
Care 

Resident active cases of COVID-19 0 0 0 
Resident on-set symptoms pending COVID-19 test results 0 0 0 

Active Independent Living COVID-19 resident cases 0 
Team member active cases of COVID-19 
(across all services lines) 0 

Team member on-set symptoms pending COVID-19 test 
results quarantine required (across all services lines) 0 

As we continue our Path Forward, together we can embrace the new opportunities this year may bring. 
Thank you for your continued faith and support in our efforts. 




